
 

I would like to thank 
Trustee Abel Nañez for 
chairing the July 3 BBQ 
Fundraiser. Special 
thanks to the following 
brothers and sisters 
who helped to make the 
fund raiser a great suc-
cess: Co-chairman Mike 
Kaiser and Fidencio 
Gomez, PGK Ralph 
Garcia, Jeanette Nañez 

and her mother Cecilia, Angela Romanelli, Dep-
uty Grand Knight David Hathaway and Lady 
Mary Ann, Trustee Pedro Galindo, DD Fer-
nando Herrera and Lady Odilia, Elsie Johnson, 
PGK Oscar Gutierrez and Lady Elpida, PGK 
Roy Loredo, and Julian Navarro. Last but not 
least, thanks to all the loyal supporters who do-
nated food and bought tickets. Your support 
made it successful with gross receipts of 
$1821.00 
 
It’s Texas Knights Football Sweepstakes time 
once more I am asking that each officers sell 3 
tickets they are $10.00 each. Thanks for your 
support.  
 
I encourage the following to attend the Organ-
izational meeting to be held on July 23 at Coun-
cil 6358 in Schertz: Deputy Grand Knight, Fi-
nancial Secretary, Trustees, Membership Direc-
tor and Program Director. 
 
Larry Espree, Grand Knight 

 

Major Degree schedule: 

July 30, 2016   Holy Trinity Council 9967  

October 29, 2016  New Braunfels Council 4183 

March 11, 2017  Holy Trinity Council 9967 

Grand Knight’s Report 
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Officers  2016-2017 

District Deputy 27 

Fernando Herrera 

210-260-4410 

Chaplain 

Rev Jose De La Rosa 
210-674-1200 

Grand Knight 

Larry Espree 

210-325-3282 

Deputy Grand 
Knight 

David R Hathaway 

210-632-0068 

Chancellor 

Jimmie S Elizondo 

210-673 6436 

Recorder 

Robert Tim Vargas 

C 323-8075/675-6731 

Financial Secretary 

Juan Garza 

210-674-3346 

Treasurer 

Jeffrey J Fitzsimmons 

619-569-0249 

Advocate 

Jason A Heidbreder 

850-313-9136 

Warden 

Eladio Caban Jr 

674-8224/723-5739 

Inside Guard 

Roman T Aala 

549--5151/385-2679 

Outside Guard 

Ted Zamarron Jr 

707-6270/437-3134 

Trustees 

3 yr  Eduardo Gil 

210– 850-0634 

2 yr Pedro V Galindo 

674-7124/633-4458 

1 yr Abel O Nañez  
210 326-6014 

Lecturer 

Rafael Garcia 

210-673-0858 

Two important events 

are in the near future. 

The first is the         

Organization Meeting 

on July 23th at Good 

Sheppard Council 6358, 

509 Schertz Pkwy. 

Schertz, TX 78154. 

Registration at 8:00 am 

meeting begins at 9:00 

am to around 12:00 noon. This year instead of 

each District having a meeting with their assigned 

council, the new Diocesan Deputy Derek Rabey 

decide to hold an archdioceses wide meeting for 

all the Districts.  In addition, Mrs Rabe will be 

hosting and event for the ladies from 9:00 am to 

12:00 noon. All council officers and their wives 

are invited to attend, as well as potential future 

officers from each council as well as their    

spouses.  This will be a wonderful opportunity to 

socialize,  interface, and network with other 

councils before and after the meeting starts. The 

second event is the Grand Knight and Financial 

Secretary Training at St Anthony De Padua on 

September 17 

 

One important topic discussed was the Religious 
Appreciation Banquet to be held at Holy Trinity 
on Friday September 16, 2016. I have 5 tickets 
available per council, please contact me as soon 
as possible at 210-260-4410 or email at  

ferherrera2008@gmail.com. The tickets are 
$50.00 per person.  Any lay person from the par-
ish can attend besides the priest, nuns, brothers, 
seminarians, and deacons.  The deadline for pur-
chasing tickets is Aug 17th.  

 

Fraternally, 

Fernando Herrera, District Deputy 

K of C DD 27 

District Deputy Report 

Officers please remember that if you are not 

able to attend a meeting, send notification 

via email LarryEspree@aol.com or call or 

mailto:ferherrera2008@gmail.com
mailto:LarryEspree@aol.com
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Ladies Auxiliary  

Greetings: 
Congratulations to the elected 
officers for Fraternal Year 2016-
2017. I am looking forward to 
working with you and helping as 
much as possible. If you have 
any questions, do not hesitate to 
call me.  
If you have not paid your dues, 

you still have time. For those of 

you have paid and have not re-

ceived your membership card  

please let me know. With all the 

pressure I have been under I am 

sure I missed someone.  I would like to thank all of you for 

your prayers, expressions of condolences and presence at 

Esther’s funeral services. Special thanks to Brother Ken Medel-

lin and choir for the beautiful music, Brother Rafael Garcia for 

handling the kitchen chores, and the many members of the 

Ladies Auxiliary who helped with the reception.  Special thanks 

to Fr Tomy Thomas and Deacon Ed Garcia for funeral ser-

vices 

 
Juan Garza PGK 
Financial Secretary 

Financial Secretary’s Report 

Birthdays 
7-4   Lee B Kidman  80 
7-6   Rodney P Tschirhart 76 
7-7   Joseph E Middendorf 84 
7-7   Patrick F Reilly  59 
7-8   Arthur G Perez  43 
7-8   Jack L Stephenson  74 
7-14 Oscar Gutierrez  82 
7-18 Andrew E Belko  85 
7-20 Robert P Hernandez 65 
7-21 Andy I Diaz  72 
7-27 Sergio Bocanegra  47 
7-27 Juan X Soto  45 
7-28 Teodoro Zamarron Jr 62 
7-29 Felix Campos  72 
7-31 Humberto M Gonzalez 70 
7-30 Michael D Prazak,   54 
 

Wedding Anniversaries 
7-3   Jesse & Lillie Barrera  56 
7-13 Catarino & Sylvia Rodriguez  41 
7-15 Oscar & Elpidia Gutierrez  59 
7-16 Daniel L & Cecelia Svetlik  45 
7-17 Fernando & Odilia E Herrera 54 
7-27 Rudy M. & Josie Delgado  55 
7-28 Kenneth L & Debbie Medellin 25 
7-30 Rafael G & Mary Alice Garcia 49 

Associate Insurance Inactive (ins) Total 

143 69 19 229 

Numbers shown below are included in above numbers 

Honorary Honorary 

Life 

Disabled Non Billable 

8 74 8 82 

Greetings, 
Congratulations and best wishes for a good fraternal year. 
We appreciate all team effort in preparation and serving of 
Fathers Day breakfast. God bless you. Seminarian Riley was 
among our midst, during breakfast and assisted with draw-
ing.  He shared he was from our city, interested in visiting 
our meetings on occasion and receiving newsletter. Lets 
keep him in our prayers. 
 
Our condolences, to Juan Garza and his family and to    
Martin Alonzo and his family. 
 
All who seek the Lord shall praise Him. Their hearts shall 
live forever and ever. Psalm 22:27 
 
Ladies your desserts and side dishes were delicious. Servers 
Mary Alice, Regina, Lisa, Tina, Pia, Elsie, Betty, Marcela, and 
Mary. May God bless all in abundance, who were part of 
prep, set up for the Garza family reception. 
 
Ladies bake sale July 3rd  
BUNCO!! BUNCO!! JULY 10th.  
Knights of Columbus hall 
Time: 2:00pm to 5:00pm 
 
Pray for peace. 
 
Mary Ruppel, 
Vice President/Publicity 
210 326-2621 

Wives Birthdays 
7-7   Rebecca Loredo 

7-9   Amelia Godoy 

7-13 Yvonne Nañez 

7-22 Maria Cabrera 

7-26 Isabel Cardenas 
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JULY 2016 EVENTS 

Pray the Rosary 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
BUNCO July 10th 

Prayer List 
Let us remember in prayer our brothers and sisters who are in 
need of prayer: 
 
Bishop Tom Flanagan,  Carlos Sandoval,  Ross and Elida         
Hernandez, Wayne and Mary Sheppard, , Jim Stuckey,  Juan Diaz,   
Fred Fulcher, Thomas Hopkins, Mike Kaiser, Sherman Miller, 
Frances Moore, David and Minnie Ramon, Family of Cecil and 
Fabienne Warren, Gloria Elizondo,  Juan & Esther Garza, Jean 
Middendorf, Otis Rankin, Tel Rapstine, Natalie Wilson,  Martin 
Alonzo, Jack Stephenson, Earl Mills, Alfredo Salazar and David 
Hathaway's grandson. 

Condolences to Juan Garza on the passing of his Wife Esther  
Garza.  

Also pray for our elderly brother knights from whom we have not 
heard from in many, many years and for the members of our 
Armed Forces.                                                                                                                 

July 13  7pm Mass, 7:30 Assembly 2040 Meeting 
July 14  7pm Rosary, 7:30 Council 5262 General Membership 
July 20  7pm Chapter Meeting 
July 21  6:30pm Ladies Auxiliary 
July 27 7pm Columbus Club 
July 27  8pm Council Officers 

Knight of the Year award to Wayne Sheppard 

Archdiocese of San Antonio 

Knights of Columbus 

Organizational Meeting 

 

Date: July 23, 2016 

 

Session Time: 9:00 am - 12:00 pm 

 

Location: Good Shepard Council #6358, 1065 E Live 

Oak Rd, Schertz, TX 78154 

 

Registration: 8:00 am 

Morning Social: 8:00 am - 9:00 am 

Ladies Event: 9:00 am - 12:00 pm 

Lunch: 12:00 pm - 1:00 pm 

Boy Scout Troop 8 lowering the Flag on July 4th at Bear 

Creek Scout Reservation.  Troop 8 is sponsored by 

Knights of Columbus Council 5262 
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Columbus Club  Report 
Brother Knights, 

       On June 29, the directors for Fraternal Year 2016-

2017 met to elect their new officers. Grand Knight Larry 

Espree conducted the election. Results of the election are 

as follows: 

President  Pedro Galindo 

Vice President  Ed Gil 

Secretary  Tim Vargas 

Treasurer  Roman Aala 

 

Pedro Galindo, 

President 

Knights of Columbus Websites 
Supreme Council: www.kofc.org 

State Council: www.tkofc.org 
Archdiocese of San Antonio Chapter:  

kofcknights.org/ChapterSite/ 
St Vincent De Paul Council 5262: 

www.kofc5262.org 


